PPG Meeting held on  1/8/2018.  at the surgery from 6.30-8pm

Attending

Susan Barton- Chair

Carolyn Hill Practice Manager

Jean Gange JG

Jill Sadler JS

Paul Lardner PL

Item Subject

1. Welcome and sadness expressed at the passing of Geoff Mason.
2. Minutes of last meeting approved and action points achieved were highlighted.
3. Surgery update. 

*The phone system has been successfully updated with new queuing system. 

*The car parking situation has calmed down as patients have become more familiar with the system. It is good to see that there are far more spaces available for parking when visiting the surgery.

*CQC update, the report was good across the sector
*Phlebotomy is now in house; appointments can be accessed on line as well as at reception.
*GDPR changes; the new data protection legislation regarding confidentiality means there is no on line access for 13-16 years. Those over 16 years can, with a few exceptions, have on line access in their own right. There are posters in the surgery highlighting this situation.

*Carolyn informed us that the practice phones patients who not attend appointments made, with reminders to cancel in future if they cannot attend. If a patient fails to attend 3 appointments a letter is sent but no other serious action is now permitted

*

4. Suella Braverman’s Health Summit at Fareham Community Church 14th September (6.30-8pm) will be attended by some of our members. This is for local residents to ask questions of a panel of senior level staff from various health organisations. The Task Force is still running a consultation document on line that we can comment on and share for others to participate in too. The document concerns a Vision for FCH and it is about how we can make better use FCH.. It is available from Joshua.gray@parliament.uk
4. Jill gave us an update on Fareham Community hospital

Suella has not been able to make any progress with a bus service for the hospital for patients to use. The hospital was busier when the task Force was set up but it is now slowing down again. Adult mental health no longer use the building along with Southampton’s hospital Ophthalmology department. The hospital is used for Same Day Access and Extended hours, these are operating well, but Stubbington has withdrawn. The Home dialysis training hub will eventually be based at the hospital but there is no date yet, although an area has been allocated for this service provision. There are still a wide variety of out patient’s health provision at the hospital including Physiotherapy, Phlebotomy, dementia advice, diabetic services, MRI, podiatry and child health. There is a leaflet available from the hospital reception highlighting all the services on offer.

5. Area Meeting update, this needs to be carried over to the next meeting as Ken Clay was not at this meeting.

6. A Newsletter has been completed which is available from reception. We considered how there is a huge drive for large centralised hubs for a cohesive integrated system of promoting well being and providing improved local health services but as a PPG we would like to keep to this surgery format. There is a tendency to be protective of what we have and value. As a PPG we can offer support to the practice and be alert to any new challenges. We talked about concerns regarding health services which might be reduced or which in the future might be chargeable. Our concerns need to be shared again with our MP. We were also informed of plans for 2 new consultation rooms which will be needed for the services we are providing. In recent months we have welcomed as salaried GPs Dr Dennison and after her maternity leave Dr Tyrrell. We have a practice nurse and a health support worker. From September we will also be welcoming new Registrars. There is continued concern about the housing developments in the area and how this will affect patient numbers. This issue has previously been highlighted to our MP. Carolyn also confirmed our ideas that our surgery has a large proportion of elderly patients who require in general more appointments. Finally we need to continue to try an enlist more members for our PPG, an article on this issue was in the recent Newsletter and just a  reminder the surgery is closed for training from 12.30 on the following dates 11th September, 29th November and 5th March 2019.
7. Next PPG meeting is Wednesday 31/10/2018.

8. Next Area meeting is Thursday 8/11/18 a volunteer is needed.

